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This year, our focus has been on membership, families in adversity and our new website.

We were able to give 13 families with one or more disabled children holidays and 1 away day.  The Peoples' Kitchen received 160 Gift Bags.

61 Gift Bags went to the refuges support, we also helped resource a new Mother and Baby unit.

The Gifts of 'Love Bags' for schools were welcomed.

We provided warm clothing for the 'Walking With' charity which supports refugees, and Prisoner's rucksacks and many knitted items.

We have provided Emergency Hospital bags which are most appreciated in our local hospitals.

Many of our Branches have their own local projects including:-

Foodbanks, Lunches for the elderly and lonely, places of 5 minutes peace, a refuge trauma room.

The website has gone from strength to strength under the Marketing and Communications group, we even have our own QR Code. It is so important to keep abreast with technology.

Our Journals are back to 2 a year, along with 2 Newsletters. Each include wonderful articles and photos of our activities during the year. Along with the website, please keep feeding articles, information and photographs, this was it keeps the experience of our readers fresh.
Fundraising was also needed this year to make up for the deficit of last year. We thank all those who have worked so hard, so imaginatively to raise funds to ensure we are able to carry out our much needed work.

Problems with the MSH Data base and changes of staff at MSH made our own continued updating a very lengthy process.

The 'Rise Up' campaign against Domestic Abuse has been a resounding success and will continue next year. Thanks to all who have worked so hard on this project and for their continued support.

It was the turn of York Province to hold the "Gathering" this year. The meeting was held in the Barbican in York with the service in York Minster to bring it to a close. Approximately 40 of us enjoyed the day. The fellowship was marvellous and

Evensong was glorious.  Our World-wide President continued to encourage us whilst the Archbishop praised our endeavours.  We do not meet again until 2026 when it will be our 150th year celebration.

The membership is around 700 and falling so this must be addressed   Two Branches have closed this year, St Philip and St Matthew and Woodhorn with Newbiggin.

The decision to hold Pay In day in the Cathedral has proved to be a success, and will continue, but encourage your fellow members to make use of and continue to use the Direct Debit route for Tributes. A huge thank you to our Team especially to those who have gone way beyond their brief to help keep us running.  With this kind of support and expertise I personally have no fears for our future.

Margy Tasker-Brown

President

